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Call To Order

Chairman George Fair called the regular meeting of the Commission of Real Estate Appraisers, Appraisal Management Companies and Home Inspectors to order at 11:15 a.m.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the business meeting held on February 10, 2015 were approved without corrections.  A Motion was made by Commissioner Grewell, seconded by Commissioner O'Farrell and unanimously carried that the minutes of the business meeting be approved without corrections.  A motion was made by Commissioner Grewell, seconded by Commissioner Pirtle and unanimously carried that the minutes of the executive session be approved without corrections.

Real Estate Appraiser Complaint Committee Report 

Commissioner Rush reported to the Commission that the Appraiser Complaint Committee met prior to the public meeting and reviewed many items of business, which had been placed before the Committee. The disposition of which was as follows:

Complaints 
- 
15    
cases were reviewed;




  1
case was referred for investigation;



  7
cases were dismissed;


                          7        cases were tabled.

The Appraiser Complaint Committee met prior to the public meeting in Executive Session, pursuant to State Government Article, Annotated Code of Maryland,             §10-508(a)(7),  to receive the advice of counsel regarding the above-mentioned matters.  A Motion was made by Commissioner O’Farrell, seconded by Commissioner Grewell that the Commission accept the report and recommendations of the Appraiser Complaint Committee.  This motion passed by a unanimous decision.

Appraiser Education/Application Committee Report 

Commissioner Rush reported that the Appraiser Education Committee met on this date and reviewed 79 courses of which all were approved.  A Motion was made by Commissioner Grewell, seconded by Commissioner Pirtle and unanimously carried that the Commission accept the recommendations of the Real Estate Appraiser Education Committee.

Home Inspector Complaint Committee Report
Commissioner Grewell reported that the Home Inspector Complaint Committee met prior to the public meeting and reviewed 8 items of business, which had been placed before the Committee. The disposition of which was as follows:
Complaints 
-
   2   
cases were referred to investigation;




   2
cases were dismissed;





   4 
cases were referred to pre-charge 

The Home Inspector Complaint Committee met prior to the public meeting in Executive Session, pursuant to State Government Article, Annotated Code of Maryland,             §10-508(a)(7),  to receive the advice of counsel regarding the above-mentioned matters.  A Motion was made by Commissioner O’Farrell, seconded by Commissioner Pirtle and unanimously carried that the Commission accept the recommendations of the Home Inspector Complaint Committee.
Old Business

Regulatory Action -MD Standards of Practice – Definitions - Home Inspectors 

As a follow-up to the last meeting, Commissioner Grewell recommended that updates to the Minimum Standards of Practice for home inspectors be adopted.  Executive Director Schott advised that she would prepare a regulatory concept approval request to be submitted to the Office of the Secretary of the DLLR for its consideration of the action.  She indicated that she would also prepare a regulatory concept request for the definitions of the terms, “competence,”  “incompetence” and “negligence” as it relates to home inspection services, which was also discussed at the last meeting.  If approval from DLLR is granted, the Commission may proceed in the regulatory process.
Senate Bill 568 – HB 721- Appraisal Agreement
Executive Director Schott reported on the status of Senate Bill 568 and House Bill 721, concerning Appraisal Agreement requirements.  She reported that HB721 received a favorable vote from the House Economic Matters Committee and an unfavorable vote by the Senate Finance Committee. 

House Bill 1227

Executive Director Schott reported on the status of House Bill 1227, Licensing and Certification Examination Waiver Requirements, which was requested by the Commission and supported by the DLLR. She reported that the bill passed without opposition in either legislative chamber.
PSI’s Candidate Bulletin

Assistant Attorney General Kinstler presented proposed amendments to PSI’s Candidate Bulletin that were initiated in an effort to offer appraiser examination applicants clarifying language as to how the Commission may approach the review of candidate’s work experience, in advance of its promulgation of future regulatory action affecting  work experience requirements.  The guidelines will be published in the Candidate Bulletin, advising a candidate of  restrictions on certain types of work experience that may be considered by the Commission if it is determined that the overall work experience of a candidate does not cover a full range of experience required by the Commission.  

Executive Director Schott will prepare a regulatory concept request for proposed action in regard to the work experience proposals and submit it to the Office of the Secretary for consideration.     

New Business 

Home Inspector Compliance

Commissioner Grewell requested the Commission send a notice to all home inspectors regarding certain requirements to which there are compliance deficiencies. Executive Director Schott advised that she will send out the notification to each home inspector after Commissioner Grewell provides her with an outline of the specific areas of concern to be identified in the notification.
Appraising Green Technology 

Commissioner O’Farrell addressed the Commission regarding green technology.  He advised that the development community has concerns by what is perceived to be a lack of appraiser competency, which can result in improper analysis and valuation conclusions. The Commission discussed that competency is not always the problem in that, in some cases, the market simply does not support placing any attributable value on green technology. Also, an appraiser may appropriately value green technology only to have the attributable value conclusions rejected by the underwriter or lender.

Executive Director Schott advised that valuing green buildings is an emerging and challenging problem without any definitive remedy, until such time developers, realtors, contractors, appraisers and lenders recognize a uniform method for valuing green technology. She advised that all USPAP sections relevant to the valuation of green and/or energy-efficient buildings must be considered by appraisers in assignments where the scope of work dictates that such analysis is necessary for credible results. She informed the members that under new Appraiser Qualifications Board requirements   adopted by the Commission, educational offerings in energy efficient items and green building appraisals are required educational topics for trainees and were added to the list of acceptable topics for existing appraisers to complete to gain continuing education credit.   
 Election of Officers

Executive Director Schott advised the Commission that an election of officers is required.  Commissioner Fair nominated Commissioner O’Farrell to serve as Chair of the Commission and Commissioner Grewell to serve as Vice Chair of the Commission.  
A Motion was made by Commissioner Owings, seconded by Commissioner Brauning and unanimously carried that the Commission approve Commissioner O’Farrell to serve as Chair of the Commission.  A Motion was made by Commissioner Owings, seconded by Commissioner Lee and unanimously carried that the Commission approve Commissioner Grewell to serve as Vice Chair of the Commission.

Approval of Applications with Convictions

Executive Director Schott advised the Commission that in an effort to save time in reviewing criminal convictions and to allow applicants an expedited licensing process, it may consider granting her authority to approve applications involving very minor criminal offenses, such as driving under the influence of alcohol.  She explained that applicants with those types of minor offenses are routinely granted licenses by the Commission. The Commission determined to table the matter until its next meeting. 
Executive Session

A Motion was made by Commissioner Brauning, seconded by Commissioner Grewell and unanimously carried that the State Commission of Real Estate Appraisers, Appraisal Management Companies, and Home Inspectors go into executive session at 11:50 a.m. in the 2nd floor conference room, 500 N. Calvert Street, Baltimore, MD 21202.  The purpose of the meeting was to receive advice of counsel.  The meeting was permitted to be closed pursuant to State Government Article, Annotated Code of Maryland, §10-508(7). 

The Commission reconvened its regular meeting at 12:40 p.m.  A Motion was made by Commissioner Grewell, seconded by Commissioner O’Farrell, and unanimously carried that the Commission accept the decisions rendered in Executive Session.
Adjournment                  

There being no further business to discuss, a Motion was made by Commissioner Grewell, seconded by Commissioner Rush and unanimously carried that the meeting adjourn.  The meeting adjourned at 12:40 p.m.
_____
Approved without corrections

_____
Approved with corrections
______________________________________________             __________________

Steven O’Farrell, Chairperson
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